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April 30, 2015

Town of Glastonbury
P.O. Box 6523
Glastonbury, CT 06033

Re: FERC Scoping Meeting Notification, PF15-12-000
Proposed Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC, Atlantic Bridge Project
Tract(s): RSG-74.01

Dear Town of Glastonbury:

As we previously informed you, Algonquin Gas Transmission, LL.C (“Algonquin®) and
Maritimes & Northeast Pipeline Company, L.L.C. (“Maritimes”), are proposing to develop the
Atlantic Bridge Project (“Project”) to deliver approximately 153,000 dekatherms per day of
critically needed additional natural gas supplies to areas in both southern and northern New
England, as well as to specific end use markets in the Canadian Maritime provinces.

The Algonquin and Maritimes pipelines are interstate natural gas systems, and as such the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) exclusively authorizes the construction of
new facilities including the modification of existing facilities. The FERC is also the lead federal
agency responsible for conducting environmental reviews of interstate pipeline projects in
compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act (“NEPA”). The FERC has established a
pre-application process which provides stakeholders with an opportunity to review Project
related information and identify issues before any permit applications are filed (the “FERC Pre-
Filing Process™). The FERC assigned Pre-Filing Docket No. PF15-12-000 for the Atlantic
Bridge Project on February 20, 2015.

During the FERC Pre-Filing Process, Algonquin, Maritimes and the FERC will seek
input from landowners, government agencies, public officials and interested parties, and will
work with them to identify issues related to the Project facilities. This process will allow us to
address concerns before we file our FERC and state applications. As part of its Pre-Filing
Process, the FERC is required under NEPA to evaluate concerns raised by the public about the
Project and to consider the environmental impacts that could result from the proposed facilities.
To that end, the FERC will hold meetings that are open to the public for comments on the
Project.

The FERC scoping meeting in your area is scheduled to begin at 6:30 p.m., at the
location listed below. In addition, Project representatives will be available starting at 5:30 p.m.



to meet with you and to answer any questions which you may have about the Project:
(

Date and Time Location
Tuesday, May 12, 2015 Riverfront Community Center
6:30 p.m. Eastern Time 300 Welles Street
Glastonbury, CT 06033

You may also submit written comments. The FERC asks that you send an original and
two copies of your letter, referencing Docket No. PF15-12-000, to:

Ms. Kimberly D. Rose, Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First St., N.E., Room 1A
Washington, DC 20426

One copy of the comments should be labeled for the attention of Gas Branch 2.

After Algonquin and Maritimes file the formal FERC application later this year, FERC
will seek further public comment and then issue its Environmental Assessment (“EA”) for the
Project. A comment period will follow the release of the EA, providing opportunities for
additional input from the public. FERC will review and consider all comments received on the
EA and will then issue its decision.

We encourage all interested parties to participate fully in the FERC Pre-Filing Process.
Should you have any questions concerning the Atlantic Bridge Project, please do not hesitate to
contact our Cheshire, CT Office at (866) 873-2579. We will be happy to answer your questions
concerning this early phase of the Project.

Very truly yours,

Edward C. Harney
Right of Way Project Manager
Engineering and Construction



